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The 15th Cheonshim Workshop for Inheriting Heavenly Fortune for North-South Unification was held 
from July 9th to 12th for 3 nights and 4 days at the HJ Cheon Won Complex, with 75 new members and 
their parents of faith participating. 
 
The Cheonshim Workshop was conducted for new members who completed the Happy Divine Principle 
Seminar for North-South Unification held in Yongpyong and on-site, and who subsequently joined the 
Family Federation. The workshop included education on True Parents' life course (by Lee Ki-sik, Vice 
President of FFWPU-Korea), in-depth Divine Principle education (by Lee Seung-il, Central Lecturer), 
CheonBo special lectures (by Ok Yun-ho, Cheonshim Won Special Itinerant Worker; Lim Do Jin, 
Itinerant Worker; and An Ho-yeol, Director of External Cooperation), Chanyang and songs of praise 
history, Cheonshim Won prayer meetings, Cheon Jeong Gung pilgrimage, and HJ Cheon Won Complex 
pilgrimage. 
 

 
 
On the first day, Song Gwang-seok, President of FFWPU-Korea, shared True Parents' vision for 
unification in his opening remarks, saying, "True Parents have long sensed that the time for North-South 
unification is approaching, and have said that North-South unification is possible only in a position that 
attends Heavenly Parent and is united with True Parents." He explained, "North-South unification cannot 
be achieved by human effort alone; only when we are united with True Parents in a position that attends 
Heavenly Parent can the heavenly fortune for North-South unification open up." 
 
He added, "The Family Federation is laying a global foundation to hasten North-South unification. When 
the opportunity for Korean Peninsula unification comes, I hope that all participants in this workshop will 
not miss that opportunity and become the main actors in achieving unification as its hosts." 
 
On the last day, after watching a video of the 'North-South University Student Seminar', the closing 
ceremony included participant reflections and certificate presentations. The participants of this 
Cheonshim Workshop pledged to participate in church faith activities and activities for North-South 
unification in the future. 
 
 

 


